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Dear Parents/Carers

Once again a huge thank you for all your support throughout the Spring Term especially this half
term. Although a short half term we managed to have many exciting events and activities whilst
continuing with formal lessons. These events included World Book Day at the beginning of March
with a focus on reading for pleasure. There were many exciting activities including quizzes, a staff
bookshelf competition and a short story competition. We were very impressed how engaged all the
students were throughout the day. The staff joined in too wearing costumes of their favourite
characters from books.

We also celebrated British Science Week which this year focused on ‘Time’. We marked Comic
Relief Day with a riddle competition a rowing competition and the best staff jokes.

As well as this we had a full programme of assemblies supporting our informal education including
marking World Wildlife Day and World Water Day.

We continue to focus on further developing our curriculum to ensure all students are inquisitive,
collaborative, reflective, resilient and imaginative and that they can study a broad range of curriculum
subjects to prepare them for adulthood.

We wish our Year 10 students the very best in their up-and-coming Functional Skills examinations.
Our Year 11 students are coming to the end of their syllabuses and will be preparing for the start of
their GCSEs, BTEC, and functional examinations next term. We also look forward to our future Year
7 students attending Furrowfield for their transition days next term.

We will finish this term with our Easter Service and our Shine Awards. We look forward to welcoming
all students back to school on Monday 15" April from 8.30am with our breakfast club with school
starting at 8.50am. Students must as always be in full school uniform which includes black school
trousers (no leggings), cornflower blue polo shirt (this can be purchased from a local supermarket
and plain black shoes or trainers. Please note shoes or trainers must be plain black with no large
logos evident. As always we are happy to support any of our families with any item of school clothing
or footwear. Please contact the school on (0191) 495 4700 to discuss this.

Can | take this opportunity to wish you and your family a happy and healthy Easter holiday.
With very best regards

e AN

Miss H E Scott
Head Teacher

Email: furrowfieldschool@gateshead.gov.uk



